Genocide of Hazaras in Pakistan

PRESS RELEASE
HAZARA PROGRESSIVE ALLIANCE (Hazara International Forum (HIF) and Hazara Organisation), UK, denounces the cold blooded killing of Walayat Hussain Hazara (Pakistan Federal Investigation Agency officer) and two of his friends Abid Ali Nazish and Anwar Ali. The three were targeted and brutally slain in broad day light at McCongey Road Quetta on the 25th of January 2012, by unknown assassins armed with automatic weapons. The assailants once again managed to make their escape good from the crime scene without any hindrance by the police or local residents. The incident is even more deplorable as Walayat Hussain was a senior officer of one of the agencies tasked with maintaining law and order in the city.
 
Hazara Progressive Alliance (HPA) is concerned that the massacre of the Hazaras have once again started in the city and this incident could be a prologue to another episode of the target killings where the unarmed, gentle and peace loving citizens are sprayed with the bullets by cowardly gunmen. These acts of pure barbarianism are paradoxical to the provisions of the civic laws and human rights and we, the Hazara Nation will not accept it at any cost.
 
Hazara Progressive Alliance and the Hazara Nation in Pakistan along-with the Hazara Communities all over the world condemn this attack and are determined not to allow the slaughter of the innocent go in vain. We demand from the Pakistani Government to investigate the case in full and bring the perpetrators to justice. The silence of the relevant authorities will be deemed as the quiet support for the executioners and HPA and the Hazara Nation reserve the right to protest against the offenders and their cohorts should they see inaction on the part of the parties responsible for upholding justice. No one should be in any doubt that the Hazara Progressive Alliance with its people and affiliates will raise the issue on every forum around the world and by every means possible until the peace and prosperity of its nations is achieved.
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